26 March 1985

Director, Natural Resources and Environmental Affairs Division, Marine Corps Base, Camp Lejeune Assistant Chief of Staff, Facilities

HOLCOMB ECULEVARD WATER TREATMENT PLANT EXPANSION (CONTRACT 81-1644)

## (a) Safe Drinking Water Act

- 1. The purpose of this memo is to confirm information previously provided by telephone. On 15 March 1985, Mr. Bob Alexander was advised that Atlantic Divison, NAVFACENGCOM, had not obtained approvals per the reference from N. C. Division of Health Services (DHS) for the subject project. Two approvals were involved, i.e., a letter of approval for the expansion itself and a letter of approval for the new well sites. NREAD became aware of the problem during telephone contacts with DHS on 15 March 1985. The calls were made as a result of Utilities Director advising NREAD that personnel with DHS had problems with the subject project. Mr. Bell, Regional Engineer, DHS, expressed concern that the contract was awarded prior to obtaining DHS approvals.
- 2. On 26 March Mr. J. C. Linn, DHS, telephone number 919-733-2460, advised that he was requesting additional information from Atlantic Division. On 26 March, Mr. Mike Bell, Regional Engineer DHS, telephone number 919-756-1343, advised that he needed a letter from Base requesting well site approval. Mr. Bell requested that the letter provide a POC who could furnish plans and specifications. Mr. Bell said his main concern was the proximity of the wells to existing contaminated wells.
- 3. It is recommended that Public Works Officer maintain close contact with Mr. Charles Shu at Atlantic Division, NAVFACENGCOM, until these issues are resolved relative to overall expansion of plant and submittal of letter for well site approval. Letter to Mr. Bell should be addressed as follows:

Mr. Michael Bell, Regional Engineer Division of Health Services 404 Saint Andrew Street Greenville, North Carolina

J. I. WOOTEN 000004727

Writer: D. Sharpe, NREAD 5003 Typist: J. Cross 26Mar85